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Never     
 

Call-in     

 
Is the decision eligible for Call-in?                                                  
 

Yes  No  

 

1.0 Purpose of Report/Summary of Main Issues 
 

1.1 To consider a motion on a Opening Our Streets for Everyone, which was referred to the 

Committee by the Council at its meeting on 1st July 

2.0 Recommendation 
 

2.1 The Committee is requested to: 

 Consider the motion and if the proposal is agreed a report on how this would be 

facilitated, resourced and managed will be brought back. 

 

3.0 
 

Main Report 
 

3.1 

 

 

 

 

 

At the Council meeting on 1st July, the following motion was proposed by Councillor McKeown 

and seconded by Councillor: 
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X   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3.2 

 

 

 

3.3 

 “The coronavirus pandemic has shown that there is a real appetite among the 

people of Belfast to walk and cycle more, which is benefitting their physical and mental 

wellbeing. This energy and enthusiasm needs to be supported so it can be sustained. 

 

While potentially transformative work is being undertaken by the Department for 

Infrastructure to install pop-up cycle lanes, pedestrianise streets and widen footpaths, 

there is a significant opportunity for Belfast City Council also to play its role in the 

recovery and the enhancement of our city by taking the car out of many of our streets. 

 

The Council therefore agrees that a programme of temporary road closures be rolled 

out across the city on specific days, such as at weekends, in consultation with local 

communities, disability organisations and businesses. This will help in the recovery – 

socially, economically and environmentally – by making room for people to get around 

in a socially-distanced way, affording local businesses extra space to operate more 

safely, and supporting the move towards reduced car use and a cleaner, greener, 

healthier city for all. 

 

To facilitate this in a managed way, the Area Working Groups will be reconvened 

remotely at the earliest opportunity to help identify potential sites in each part of the 

city. Any closures must not adversely impact residents, businesses, or people with a 

disability or accessibility issues. Closures must also take account of public and road 

safety.” 

 

In accordance with Standing Order 13(f), the motion was referred without debate to the 

Strategic Policy and Resources Committee. 

 

Financial and Resource Implications 

None associated with this report. 

 

Equality or Good Relations Implications/Rural Needs Assessment 

None  

 

4.0 Appendices - Documents Attached 
 

  
None  
 

 


